January 12th, 1954
Wailuku, Iaui

Territory of Hawaii

Dr. Jesse L. Greenstein
Department of Astromomy

Oalifornia Institute of Techmology
Fasadena, Califoraila

Dear Jesse:

At the confereace Tuve informed
me that the Natiomal 8cieace Fouandatioa had
provided a grant to cover the expemses of the
delegates. While not imperative, I am sure
the Research Corporation would be pleased to
be reimbursed for my expemses which amoumted
to $950. The check may be seat either to me
or to

Mr. Charles H. Schauer
Research Corpoxation
405 Lexingtom Avenue
New York 17, New York

Next time ome of these gatherimgs is held
I hope that we ex-colonists will make & better
showing whea comp&red to the wizards from the
mother coumtry.

Beat regards,

Grote Bebgr




